
White County 4-H Archery Rules & Policies 

2022-2023 

•  Volunteers and Certified Coaches must comply with all Georgia 4-H policies and guidelines and have signed 
all materials necessary, including but not limited to the Volunteer Agreement and 4-H Code of Conduct. The 
Risk Management Training online module must be completed as well. These materials must be updated       

annually. 

•  All 4-H’ers must be between the ages of 9-19 and complete a 4-H Enrollment form and 4-H Code of Conduct.  

•  Discipline is very strict for safety reasons. 

 * A 4-H’er can be removed from the team if he/she exhibits inappropriate behavior or if they are creating 
 enough of a distraction to create a safety concern. There will be zero tolerance for carelessness when  

 handling equipment. We want 4-H’ers to have a good time, but kids need to have an appropriate attitude 
 during practice.  

 * Keep these clothing guidelines in mind: halter tops, backless shirts, one-shoulder tops, shirts with  

 spaghetti straps, tube tops, extremely tight clothing, visible midriffs, revealing pants, or clothing that  

 advertises alcohol or tobacco products are NOT allowed. Sleeveless shirts and tank tops may be worn as 
 long as they are modest, and girls’ straps need to be wide enough to touch the shoulders or at least 1 to 2 
 inches wide. 

 * No loose or dangling clothing or jewelry that may interfere with the safe operation of a bow is allowed. 

 *  Closed-toe and closed-heel shoes must be worn (no sandals, flip-flops, or croc-style shoes). 

 * Coaches may deem an article of clothing unsafe. If this occurs, every effort will be made to assist the 
 archer in allowing practice to continue. The intent is to maintain a safe shooting environment, not to  

 exclude an archer from practice.  

 * Headphones, earbuds, or other electronics will not be allowed at practice. 

• The White County Extension Office reserves the right to limit the number of participants on the archery team 
depending on the adult-to-child ratio. Safety is of the utmost importance; therefore, if we feel there is not 
enough supervision prior to the start of the season we may choose to regulate the number of participants       



•  


